Poole, Jacqueline

From: Poole, Jacqueline

Sent: Friday, July 17, 2015 3:44 PM

To: ‘Laurie Wallace'; 'Larry Jones'

Subject: Schmill v Liberty Northwest Ins. Corp.; 2001-0300
Counsel,

Pursuant to the representation that the parties have agreed to vacate the hearing on Petitioner’s motion to compel, the
hearing scheduled on July 22, 2015, at 1:30 p.m., at the Workers’ Compensation Court is vacated.

No formal order will be issued and this e-mail correspondence will serve as notice.
Thank you.

This e-mail correspondence will be docketed in the Court’s file.

Jackée Poole

Jackie Poole

Clerk of Court

Workers’ Compensation Court
1625 111" Avenue

P.O. Box 537

Helena, MT 59624-0537
406-444-4667

japoole@mt.gov

From: Laurie Wallace [mailto:laurie@bothelauridsen.com]
Sent: Friday, July 17, 2015 3:21 PM

To: Poole, Jacqueline

Cc: 'Larry Jones'

Subject: Schmill hearing 7/22

Jackie,

The parties have agreed to vacate the hearing on the Petitioner’s motion to compel set for July 22. We will be filing two
implementation plans for the Court’s review. Depending on the outcome of the searches done pursuant to the
implementation plans, the Petitioner will either ask the Court to reset the hearing, or withdraw her motion. We
anticipate being able to advise the Court of the status of the motion to compel in approximately 90 days.

Please advise the parties if this arrangement is acceptable to the Court. Thank you.

Laurie Wallace

Bothe T Lauridsen, P.C.

P.O. Box 2020

Columbia Falls, MT 59912

(406) 892-2193 Phone Filed: 07/17/15
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(406) 892-0207 FAX
laurie@bothelauridsen.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic message transmission contains information from the law firm of Bothe & Lauridsen, P.C. which
may be confidential or protected by the attorney-client privilege. Recipients should not file copies of this e-mail with publicly accessible records.
The information is intended to be for the use of the individual(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any
disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited. If you are an unintended recipient of this message, please
notify us by electronic mail and by contacting us directly at (406) 892-2193. Thank you for your professional courtesy and cooperation.





